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THE BURKE REHABILITATION HOSPITAL 

 
INDIVIDUAL WRITTEN NOTICE TO ALL PATIENTS 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF CHARITY CARE 
 

 
Under its charity care policy, Burke Rehabilitation Hospital will make available a reasonable 

amount of uncompensated services to persons eligible under applicable Community Service 

Administration guidelines.  Charity care hospital services are available in both the inpatient and 

outpatient areas.  Patient eligibility for charity care is determined by measuring family income 

against twice (200%) the Income Poverty Guidelines established by the Community Services 

Administration.  The current income requirements are: 

 
Poverty Income Guidelines for All States 

Except Alaska and Hawaii 

 Size of Non-Farm 
 Family Unit* Family** 
                                                                                     
 1                                           $ 23,340 
 2 31,460 
 3 39,580 
 4 47,700 
 5 55,820 

6 63,940   
7 72,060 
8 80,180 

 

*For family units with more than 8 members, add $8,120 for each additional  member in a 

non-farm family.   

 

These figures represent twice the Income Poverty Guidelines.  Sliding scale charity care is 

available, and ranges from 20% to 80% discounted medical services. If you think you may be 

eligible for charity care and wish to request it, please make a written request to the Business Office 

or call (914) 597-2329.  The Business Office will make a written determination of eligibility within 

two working days of your request.  If a patient is determined to be not eligible for charity or 

discounted care, an appeals process is available by contacting the Director of Patient Financial 

Services (914) 597-2257. 


